Happy birthday to our Bro. Knights celebrating their birthdays in Sept.:

Raymond Brown Rick Jones Francisco Lee
Eduardo Espedido Jake Gillespie Curly Greene
Jean Paul Dumont Alain Foucault Timothy Franklin

Parish/KofC Annual Golf Tournament 2012

The St. Peter's/KofC 14th Annual Golf Tournament was held on Saturday, June 9, 2012, at Arrowsmith Golf and Country Club. This year the Lord smiled upon our tournament once again with beautiful sunshine and warm weather. We were grateful having been supported not only by the parishioners and Knights of St.Peter's, but also by our brother Knights from other councils as well as many other loyal friends. Thank you to one and all! A total of 18 teams, 77 golfers participated, and we were over 80 for the wonderful roast beef dinner. Prizes were presented to the captains of all the teams. Bro. Joe Lindia, and his team of Mr.Candido Amado, Mike Green and Ali Alhaj were the 1st prize winners andwere presented with the "Catherine Sweet Memorial Cup". 'Closest-to-the-Pin' was won by Laverne Makortoff and Jim McDonald. In addition, the 'Closest-to-the -Line' was won by Joe Lindia. The 50-50 raffle raised about \$370; half of this money will be presented to the St.Peter's Building Fund. The Attilio Lindia Memorial Award, named in memory of Bro Joe Lindia's father and to be given out annually to the Most Honest Team was awarded to the team of Bro. Rene Marchand, his son Marc, David Kubera, and Bro. Michael Loos. Our most heartfelt congratulations to all the participants and 'thank you' for your great support. We also extend our thanks to all who worked so hard to make it all possible. We especially thank Bro. Dan DePape for organizing and running the event so very efficiently. Without his tireless and persistent efforts it could never have happened. In addition, a big 'thank you' goes to Bro. Brian King for taking care of the registration; to Leo Poirier and the many others who helped in so many ways; to **Darcy Ross** and her sister **Daphne** for running the 50-50 draw; and to Bros. Leo Poirier. Vince Cooke. Joe Walker. Dan DePape. Curly Greene, Bill Ducey, and Claude Francoeur for spending many hours soliciting sponsors. Finally, we very gratefully acknowledge and thank all our local corporate sponsors who donated those many wonderful prizes. Thank you one and all!

For a complete set of pictures, please visit the "Gallery" page on our web site.

On the Lighter Side

"If I were to die first, would you remarry?" the wife asks. "Well," says the husband, "I'm in good health, so why not?" "Would she live in my house?" "It's all paid up, so yes." "Would she drive my car?" "It's new, so yes." "Would she use my golf clubs?" "No. She's left-handed."

Editor: Hans-J. Fadum for Mid-Island Council #3842.

kc3842@shaw.ca



Mid-Island Council #3842 Knights of Columbus Nanaimo, B.C. Canada

Vol.11, no. 1/3

Mid Knight News July/Sept. 2012

Executive meetings:

Last Thursday of the month (Aug.-May) in St.Peter's Church, Resource Room, at 7:30 pm

Regular meetings:

1st Wednesday of the month (Sept.-June) in St.Peter's Parish hall, at 7:30 pm

Pancake breakfast:

Every 3rd Sunday (Sept.-April) and on Mothers & Fathers Day (May-June) after both Masses in St. Peter's Parish hall

Officers for 2012/2013

110015 101 2012/2015		
Grand Knight	Rick Jones	250-756-3038
Past Grand Knight	Bill Ducey	250-755-1181
Chaplain	Fr. Waldemar Podlasz, SDS	250-753-3570
Deputy Grand Knight	Brian King	250-591-4223
Chancellor	Leo Poirier	250-390-3272
Recorder	Louis De Pagie	250-740-1174
Financial Secretary	Hans Fadum	250-754-1694
Treasurer	Ed Stumborg	250-756-3029
Lecturer	Claude Francoeur	250-754-2425
Advocate	Dan DePape	250-740-2521
Warden	Jimmy Sirois	250-729-3621
Inside Guard	Mike Loos	250-716-5893
Outside Guard	Chris Dafoe	250-585-8833
Trustee 3 Years	Helmut Koch	250-591-0838
Trustee 2 Years	Lance Ryan	250-327-2558
Trustee 1 Year	Bob Poulin	250-668-6695

Congratulations to our new Executive Officers!



Visit our website at: http://members.shaw.ca/kc3842

This bulletin is also available on our website at:

http://members.shaw.ca/kc3842 (Bulletin)

Our Email address: kc3842@shaw.ca

Silver Rose Run in Nanaimo

We had the honour of participating in **Our Lady of Guadalupe Silver Rose Run** prayer service here in Nanaimo on July 7, 2012. The run is



sponsored by the Knights of Columbus and is intended to raise awareness of the sacredness of human life and be an occasion of prayer for the end of abortions in North America. Both local councils, our council and Holy Trinity #9990, as well as Captain Alexandro Malaspina Assembly #34 participated in the event. It was held in St.Peter's Church and was followed by Mass celebrated by our pastor, Fr. Waldemar Podlasz, SDS, who, in his remarks, spoke very eloquently about the history and significance of the Silver Rose Run. In excess of 60 people and over 20 Knights attended. We were honoured to have had our Worthy Dis-

trict Deputy, Bro. **Aurel Muego** carry the Rose, accompanied by an honour guard of Sir Knights **Rene Marchand** (Council #3842) and **Al Schickerowsky** (Council #9990).

Cemetery Work Bees

On two occasions over the summer, Brothers of our Council tackled the daunting task of cleaning up the parish cemetery. On July 18, and again on Aug. 22, Bros. Claude Francoeur, Jim Cassino, Angelo Petraroia, Leo Poirier, Dan DePape, Brian King, Brian Heffernan and Hans Fadum worked and sweated to bring the cemetery back to respectability! Thank you very much Brothers for a very hard job well done.

REMINDER

 Remember in your prayers all those who are sick: Bros. Gerard LeChasseur; Vince Cooke; Ted Kelly; Parker Okano; Warren Randle; as well

as **Bernadette**, wife of Bro. **David Kenny**; Bro. **Oscar Clemotte** and family; **Maria**, wife of Bro. **Alex Kotai**; and, **Isabelle Gagnon**, mother-in-law of Bro. **Al Schickerowsky** (Council #9990). Also keep in your prayers all those who have died, especially our Brother Knights.

Scholarship Winners 2012

Our council is pleased to announce winners of the 2012 scholarships awarded to students of St.Peter's Parish:

- • Grade 12 graduate, Jacqueline Randle: \$500.
- • Continuing at post-secondary institutions, **Desirée Soares**, **Elaine-Marie Soares**, and **Adam Cormier**: \$500 each; **Tina Lagrotteria** and **Gwendda Sorensen**: \$300 each.

We are happy to have been able to contribute a total of **\$2,600** this year to help these students continue their post-secondary education. We wish them all our very best in their future studies.

KofC/Parish Annual Picnic

The Annual Parish Picnic, sponsored by our Council, was held on Sunday Aug.5, 2012 at Bowen Park. We were very happy to have had a fantastic turnout of between 300-400 people. As in past years, a great camaraderie

was enjoyed by all, giving everybody a chance to meet people they might never have met before, or simply renewing old acquaintances. Of course, all activities revolved around the great barbeque at which we served dozens and dozens of hotdogs and hamburgers with all the fixings! By all accounts, the event was a great success and was enjoyed by young and old alike.



Our sincere thanks to all the brother Knights who came out and those who helped in so many ways. A special 'thank you' to: Bro. Rene Marchand for organizing the picnic, buying all the necessary supplies, as well as being our liaison with the parish council; our G.K. Rick Jones and Bros. Brian King, Michael Loos, George Horvat, Jim Kitney, and George Martin for doing all the wonderful cooking, making coffee, serving, etc. Finally, a big thank you to all the members of the parish who came out and supported this great annual family outing.

News bytes.....

- We are very happy to welcome two new brothers to our council. Bro.
 Jim Kitney re-entered our Order after many years absent, and Bro.
 George Horvat is a new member who was initiated at a June 6, 2012 exemplification. We wish our two new members many years of happy and fruitful service to our council. Welcome brothers!
- A big 'thank you' goes out to Bros. Bill Ducey and Hans Fadum for giving up part of two of their holidays, Canada Day and Labour Day, to barbeque at Playtime Bingo hall and thereby helping us fulfill our bingo service obligations. Thank you Brothers for spending your holidays working for your council.